

July 18, 2006  
Dixon Soccer Club  
MEETING MINUTES

**OFFICERS PRESENT:**

PRESIDENT.....ARCHIE MUNOZ  
1<sup>ST</sup> VICE.....LAMBERTO MONTANO  
2<sup>ND</sup> VICE.....DOLON STEVENS  
TREASURER.....NATALIE ANGELMAN  
SECRETARY.....ALISA RAMIREZ  
FUNDRAISING.....BOB GORE  
PUBLIC RELATIONS.....JOHAN SCHILLING  
HEAD COACH.....ED PRECIADO  
HEAD REFEREE.....DAVID CHANCE  
SNACK BAR.....ALLAN ANGELMAN  
METRO REP.....TENARI TUATAGALOA  
FIELDS & EQUIPMENT.....LARRY HEYNAN  
  
GUEST.....KEN STROUD

**CALLED TO ORDER:**

-MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT AT 7:05

**APPROVAL OF MINUTES**

MOTION TO APPROVE MINUTES MADE BY ED AND 2<sup>ND</sup> BY DAVID-MINUTES APPROVED

**REPORTS**

PRESIDENT:

- SYSL NEEDS A LIST OF REC TEAMS FOR SEEDING. NEED SOMEONE TO ATTEND FOR EACH AGE GROUP
- 8 PEOPLE ARE SIGNED UP FOR THE REF CLINIC

1<sup>ST</sup> VICE:

- BOARD SHIRTS ARE HERE, PICK-UP AFTER THE MEETING
- SOCCER CHALLENGER CAMP WAS A HIT, NO COMPLAINTS
- LAMB CALLED 12 DIFFERENT TEAM TO INQUIRE ABOUT THEIR STIPENED FEES. WE ARE THE 2<sup>ND</sup> OR 3<sup>RD</sup> HIGHEST. SOME HAVE A LOW FEE AND SOME HAVE NONE. HE DOESN'T THINK THIS IS COST EFFECTIVE
- HE BELIEVES OUR REGIS. FEES ARE TOO HIGH AND WE ARE LOSING KIDS BECAUSE OF IT

2<sup>ND</sup> VICE:

- OPENING DAY IS PRETTY MUCH SET AND IT WILL BE AT NORTHWEST PARK
- ABOLISHING THE LATE FEE CAN'T BE DONE BY PRES. AND VICE. IT HAS TO BE DONE BY A BOARD DECISION

REGISTRAR:

- REGISTRATION IS DOWN
- TOTAL TO DATE IS 568-THUS FAR EVERYONE IS ON A TEAM
- NEED MORE U12 GIRLS AND BOYS AND U14 GIRLS

TREASURER:

- BALANCE AROUND \$44,000

-\$1,000 IN RETURNED CHECKS

SECRETARY:

-LOR-EFFECTIVE IN NOVEMBER

HEAD COACH:

-HAD TO CALL 5 COACHES TO SEE IF THEY WERE COMING BACK, ONLY 1 IS

HEAD REF:

-HE IS CONCERNED WITH SCHEDULING

SNACK BAR:

-HE IS GLAD THE SNACK BAR WILL BE READY AT ROTTEVEEL

-THE POWER IS ON

FIELDS & EQUIPMENT:

-SCHEDULED A TIME TO PICK UP BALLS ON MONDAY BETWEEN 6-7

PUBLIC RELATIONS: ABSENT

METRO:

-METRO TEAMS STILL HAVE NOT PAID THE \$30 FEE

-MOTION MADE BY ROBERT TO HOLD PLAYER PASSES UNTIL THIS FEE IF PAID, 2<sup>ND</sup> BY LARRY, MOTION APPROVED

FUNDRAISING:

-REMINDING US WHY WE NEED TO RAISE MONEY FOR THE FUTURE

-HE AND VALERIE MINER HAVE BEEN HANDING OUT LETTERS TO GET SPONSORS, THEY WOULD LIKE US TO HAND OUT ANY IF WE COULD.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

TOPIC: BOARD SHIRT STATUS

NOTES: AS REPORTED IN REPORTS

TOPIC: OPENING DAY

NOTES: AS REPORTED IN REPORTS

TOPIC: RAFFLE TICKETS

NOTES: SOMEONE NEEDS TO CONTACT JOHAN TO FIND OUT STATUS

TOPIC: REGISTRATION

NOTES: AS REPORTED IN REPORTS

### **NEW BUSINESS**

TOPIC: SIZE 4-5 SOCCER BALLS

NOTES: 50 SIZE 5 AND 30 SIZE 4 BALLS WERE PURCHASED FROM SOCCER & LIFESTYLE

TOPIC: DAMAGED GOALS

NOTES: THIS SHOULD BE REPORTED TO THE CITY

ARCHIE THINKS IT WAS DONE BY THE VOETBALL CLUB

ROBERT SAYS IT WAS DONE BEFORE THE VOETBALL TOURNAMENT

WE NEED TO REMIND EVERYONE TO NOT DRAG THEM  
NEED TO ORDER MORE CLIPS

TOPIC: KEYS

NOTES: NEW KEYS HAVE BEEN MADE FOR EQUIPMENT ROOM AND THE  
FOLLOWING PEOPLE HAVE THEM; LARRY, ARCHIE, LAMBERTO,  
NATALIE, ALLAN AND 2 FOR THE CITY

TOPIC: UNIFORMS

NOTES: COACHES NEED TO COLLECT THE MONEY WITH CHECKS MADE  
OUT TO KOMBAT AND GET IT TO ROGER  
\$66.65 METRO  
\$21.55 REC  
SIZING DATES ARE AUGUST 1<sup>ST</sup> AND 2<sup>ND</sup>  
E-MAIL OR FAX INFO TO ROGER  
ED WILL BE THERE

### **OPEN DISCUSSION**

U6 QUESTIONS ARE COMING UP THAT NEED TO BE TAKEN CARE OF  
EMBROIDERY SHOP WANTS TO KNOW IF WE ARE USING THEM AGAIN?-ARCHIE WILL  
TAKE CARE OF THIS  
WHO'S PAINTING THE U6 FIELDS?-LARRY IS TAKING CARE OF THIS

ARCHIE CONFRONTED ALISA ABOUT LOR-HE FELT THE LETTER WAS DIRECTED AT HIM  
AND ASKED HER TO RESIGN AFTER THIS MEETING. ALISA STATED IT WAS NOT AND IT  
WAS BECAUSE OF THE LACK OF ORGANIZATION AND A LOT OF HE SAID SHE SAIDS.  
(NOTE: AFTER THE MEETING, ARCHIE ASKED ALISA TO STAY ON AND SHE STATED SHE  
WAS A PERSON OF HER WORD AND WOULD STAY UNTIL NOVEMBER)

ARCHIE IS GOING TO DISCUSS WITH ED EUSEBIO ABOUT LETTING THE U6 PLAY AT THE  
SCHOOLS BECAUSE OF THE SAFETY ISSUES AND TRAFFIC AT NW PARK.

DISCUSSED ABOLISHING THE \$20 LATE FEE.  
DOLON WANTED TO KNOW WHY THERE WASN'T ANOTHER MOTION MADE  
THIS IS A DEAD ISSUE-LEAVE AS IS

### **GOOD OF THE GAME**

TENARI STATED THAT FOLD-A-GOAL HAS REF SHIRTS

### **ADJOURNMENT**

MOTION TO ADJOURN THE MEETING MADE BY LARRY, 2<sup>ND</sup> BY ED-9:38